
  

 

 
  Friday 29th September 2017 

 

‘BELIEVE, ACHIEVE, SERVE’ 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 
What a busy week we`ve had. Our children have once again 
shown their skills and talents and made us truly proud. Children 
from Years 5 and 6 learned all about the life of Anne Frank during 
workshops. A number of them were trained as ambassadors. 
This culminated in a grand event yesterday afternoon when they 
guided families around the displays and they retold the events in 
the life of Anne Frank.  
 
At the same time as this was going on in the hall we had our first 
cake sale. Children had shown amazing creativity and 
imagination in the cakes they had made for the Bake Off. I have it 
on very good authority that they tasted as delicious as they 
looked! There were winners in each Year group. They were: 

 Reception-    Isobel O`Halloran Pollock 

 Year 1-          Ted Benson 

 Year 2-          Blossom Langton 

 Year 3-         Jacob O`Halloran Pollock 

 Year 4-          Emily O`Sullivan 

 Year 5-          Cicely Crowe 

 Year 6-          Lauren Patrick 
Congratulations to all who entered the competition and well done 
to our winners. We must also say a very big thank-you to Mrs 
McCobb , Mrs O`Sullivan and Mrs Grant who spent a lot of time  
at school. They worked very hard to showcase the cakes in the 
morning and then displayed them and sold them in the afternoon. 
Thanks too, to our judges Jean Harrison and Sonia and Steve 
Bird. 
     
We had our Gold kitemark award for PE validated this week. Well 
done to the children and parents for encouraging them to take 
part in our various clubs. Thanks to Mrs Morris who did the 
application and validation and Miss Kelly for standing in while Mrs 
Morris was on maternity leave. 
 
This week we came 3rd in the School`s Garden Competition 
section of Crosby and Waterloo in Bloom. We also received 
Highly Commended in the School Eco Award. Thanks to Mrs 
McIver, our Eco warriors, the children, staff and parents who 
have all helped to make our school a beautiful place. 
I would like to raise awareness of an invitation to take part in a 
consultation regarding the changes of Family and Children`s 
Centres to Family Well-being Centres. Please visit sefton.gov.uk 
to see the questionnaire by 17.11.17. 
 

Forthcoming Events 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 17th October  

 Y2 Harvest 

Festival(9:30) 

 Parents Night(late) 

 

Wednesday 18th October 

 Parents Night (early) 

 

Thursday 19th October 

 Halloween Disco 

 Break up for half 

term (3:15pm) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For further dates/school 

information please see our 

website 

www.ursulineprimary.co.uk 

or follow us on Twitter 

@ursulineprimary 
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Dear Children,  
 
As I mentioned to your parents it has been a busy week. I hadn`t realised how marvellous 
you were at baking! It was very difficult for the judges to decide on the winners. Well done to 
all of you who entered the competition. You should be very proud of yourselves. 
 
In the last two weeks Mrs Davies, Mrs Morris and Miss Watts have been visiting classes and 
enjoying your RE lessons. They have seen some great work, heard lively and thoughtful 
discussions and witnessed very good behaviour. Well done. I am looking forward to joining 
some of your collective worships next week. Please let me know if you`ve prepared one 
yourself. I will do my best to join you. 
. 
Lastly, enjoy your weekend. Have lots of rest and be ready for another great week ahead on 
Monday. 
 
 
 
REMINDERS 

 Parents and carers have no entitlement to take holidays during term time.  I can only 
approve these in exceptional circumstances.  Applications should include a 
written description of the circumstances.  Being taken out of school at any time is 
an obstacle to children making progress and should be avoided. 

 Please do not park on or stop at the yellow zig-zags during the times stated on the 
road side sign.  It is both dangerous and irresponsible.     

 You can follow us on Twitter @ursulineprimary  
 
Our new App is available from the bottom of our Home Page (www.ursulineprimary.co.uk). 
Follow the links to your own App store. 
 
 
Thank you, as ever, for your continued support. 
 
 
 

Chris Chai 
Acting Head Teacher 
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